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Dover, NH, June 21, 2021 - The Dover Police Department is conducting a coordinated 
investigation with the Strafford County Attorney’s Office into a shooting that occurred at 
a residence located at 42 New Rochester Road.  
 
On June 20, 2021, at approximately 3:41 PM, Dover Police and Dover Fire and Rescue 
personnel responded to a reported shooting at 42 New Rochester Road.  The shooting 
occurred during a domestic disturbance at a family gathering at the residence.   
 
Dover Police and Dover Fire personnel arrived on scene and discovered a 35 year old 
male suffering from multiple gunshot wounds. The man was transported to Portsmouth 
Regional Hospital and subsequently to Boston Medical Center, where he is currently 
listed in critical condition.   
 
All of those involved in the incident have been identified and at this time there is no 
threat to the public.  At this time no charges have been filed however, the investigation 
remains active.   
 
Anyone who may have information about this incident is asked to call the Dover Police 
Department at 603-742-4646. Anonymous tips may be called into the Dover Crimeline at 
603-749-6000, or via www.dovernhcrimeline.org.  
 
Media inquiries concerning this case can be directed to Lt. Scott Pettingill of the Dover 
Police Department at 603-742-4646 or s.pettingill@dover.nh.gov. 
 
 
 


